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The Common at Sinnott Farm
Executive Board Meeting

Minutes
Date:

May 25, 2011

Place: 

50 Arrowwood Lane, Laurie Price Residence

Attendees:
Bobby Woods, President



Ann Hanks, Vice President


Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer


Laurie Price, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer



Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary
Call to Order:  
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Common at Sinnott Farm was called to order at 7:10 PM by the President, Bobby Woods.

Secretary’s Report: 

The April 20, 2011 minutes were not read and reviewed by the Board at this time due to a change in the agenda. The Board decided to read, review and comment on the April minutes by email. The minutes will be approved by email after corrections (if any) are made. 
Homeowner Input/Discussion:

There were no homeowners present for this meeting and no topics to discuss.

Old Business:

· Discussions with Alan Silver of Levy & Droney – The Board invited Mr. Silver to attend the meeting to discuss the professional services that Levy & Droney could offer the Common at Sinnott Farm homeowners. Mr. Olmstead provided some background as to why the Board was seeking the services of a professional law firm and provided the current status of homeowner delinquency and collections. The Board is also looking into request for proposals from three agencies who handle the collection of maintenance fees. The Board noted that the By-laws have not been updated. Mr. Silver explained the process that is used to start a foreclosure process based on delinquency. This starts with the Board providing written notice to the homeowner and then after 30 days the firm would start the foreclosure process (there is a $150 fee to start this process). Levy & Droney recommends not using small claims court or suing for $1,200 to $1,500 in delinquency. Mr. Silver indicated that his firm would represent the Common in all affairs. There are several attorneys in the firm with a range of experience in residential and commercial law as well as real estate and bankruptcy law. An engagement letter will be provided to the Board. Mr. Silver’s bills at $300/hour. 
· Other notes:
· No fees paid upfront for foreclosures (total cost expected to be $2,000)
· All fees are assessed against homeowner

· Complaint, Title search and appraisal fee is $295
· Will update the Common at Sinnott Farm by-laws including resale certificate

· Process for notifying homeowners of new budget must be followed per CAIO

· No notice to collection agency is needed to pull delinquent accounts out of collection
· Billing quarterly may be a problem and low amounts owed (suggest monthly billing)
· Selection of Attorney – Mr. Olmstead provided the Board with a summary of the meeting with Greg McCracken of Perlstein, Sandler & McCracken in Farmington. Not all Board members were able to be at that meeting. Mr. McCracken specializes in condominium law. His firm represents over 400 CT condo associations. They offer expertise and efficiencies. Mr. McCracken’s fee is $200/hour (this will be going up to $225-250/hr). The Board has acknowledged that either of these firms is capable of representing the Common at Sinnott Farm. The Board discussed options of using more than one attorney but ruled this out. 
After further discussion a motion was made and votes taken. Ms. Price made a motion to hire Levy & Droney as the Common at Sinnott Farm’s new attorney. Ms. Hanks seconded the motion. The vote was as follows:
Mr. Woods, Ms. Price, Mr. DeLorenzo and Ms. Hanks voted in favor of Levy and Droney and Mr. Olmstead was opposed. The motion carried and Levy & Droney will now represent the Common at Sinnott Farm. 

Action Items

1. Mr. Olmstead will close the loop with Mr. McCracken and retiring attorney – Becky Lamont

2. Ms. Price will reach out to Mr. Silver and also discuss with him how to change the agent 

3. Mr. Olmstead and Ms. Price will work on a plan for a smooth transition

4. Ms. Price will ask Mr. Silver if he wants the Association files being held by Becky Lamont’s firm
New Business:
· Homeowner Communications – The Board received some correspondence from homeowners recently. This involved the grass piles that were left on the streets after Russo mowed recently. The clippings were removed the next day after a phone call was made to Russo. The other homeowner message was regarding putting up more signs and lights (solar) at the entrance and at the entrance to the Lanes. The Board agreed that this was not a practical approach due to replacing stolen lights and maintaining them in addition to the cost of buying them. 
Action Item: Ms. Hanks will respond advising the homeowner that the request was discussed and no action will be taken at this time. 

· Discussion of May 12th walk-about with Russo – Kevin Salter – Board members Mr. Woods, Mr. DeLorenzo, and Ms. Hanks walked the Common areas with Kevin Salter on 5/12. Mr. Salter was to provide the Board with a draft of plantings for the cul-de-sac on Spice Bush Lane. Mr. Salter was also going to provide some advice on the Austrian pines that appear to be dying. The Board also wants to discuss trimming brush further back on Ryefield. 
Action Item: Ms. Hanks will send an email to Mr. Salter
Treasurer’s Report:
Mr. Olmstead presented the Treasurer’s report indicating that there are 12 homeowners owing past due amounts of more than one quarter. Another homeowner requested a hardship meeting with the Board. This is tentatively scheduled for 6/4 at 11:00 AM. This time will be confirmed with the homeowner.  

A motion was made by Mr. DeLorenzo and seconded by Ms. Price to accept the Treasurer’s Report. All approved.
· Discussion of Overdue Association Fees – The Board felt that this item was discussed as part of the conversation with Mr. Silver. There was no further discussion on the topic of overdue fees. However, for the next mailer the Board agreed to include the process for applying acceleration and penalties as it is the general opinion that not all homeowners are familiar with and understand what happens when a delinquency occurs. 

Action Item: Ms. Price will draft this notice for the Board to review.  
The Board also discussed removing the homeowners from the collection agency as a first step in the transition of the delinquency accounts to Levy & Droney. 

Motion made by Mr. Olmstead and seconded by Ms. Price to remove these homeowners from the collection agency. All agreed. Mr. Olmstead will notice the collection agency that this action is taking place. 

Action Item: Mr. Olmstead will take the steps to cancel the arrangement with the collection agency. 

Committee Reports:

· Covenant – Ann Hanks 

· No action taken yet regarding the addition to the back of the home on Spring Hill Lane
· Discussed homes in disrepair including lawns that are overgrown and if the by-laws speak to this. The vacant home at 16 Quail Run is an example. The Board could decide to hire a clean-up crew and charge the homeowner for the fee.
· Streets/Catch Basins – Patrick DeLorenzo
Action Item – Mr. DeLorenzo to investigate previous cost for cleaning out storm drains and when this work was done. Need to have another estimate for the remaining streets. 

Action Item – Mr. DeLorenzo to contact paving company to obtain estimate for resurfacing of roads and for filling in the cracks with tar in the interim until the road can be repaved.
· Irrigation and Property Maintenance – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks
· MDC will be here on 5/26 to open water on the islands

· Website – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· No updates 
Next Meeting Dates 
The Board agreed to the dates and place for the next three meetings and further agreed to post these dates on the website. The Executive Board Meetings will be held on the following dates and places:
· June 22, 2011 – Jeff Olmstead residence (Note this meeting date was changed from  6/15)
· July 27, 2011 – Ann Hanks residence

· September 14, 2011 – Bobby Woods residence

Note – there will not be a meeting in August
All meetings begin at 7:00 PM.

Adjournment:
Mr. Woods made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Ms. Hanks. The motion was approved by all and the meeting was adjourned at 10:10 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted By:

Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary

Approved: 06222011
May 25, 2011 
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